

# Silver Creek Irrigation District

## January Board Meeting Agenda 1/8/23, 5:00 PM

1. Call to order **5:05**
2. Roll Call **Kyle, Second VANCE All in Favor**  
Vance, Kyle, Terry, Brad, Joe Rencher
3. Approval of November minutes
4. Water schedule changes,

### 5. Lake Reports and Water Measurements

Daggs	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun	Jul	Aug	Sep	Oct	Nov	Dec	
Depth (ft)	33	34.5	35.5	36.5	32.25	29	27	26.5	30.5	27	29	31	
Leak (gpm)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
2021	26.5	28	30	31.25	28.5	26	23.5	Full	32	28	29.75	31.5	
2020	28	30.5	36.5	Full	35.5	32	28	24.5	22.5	19.75	22	?	
Fish Hatchery													
Flow in	900	990	910	920	900	910	930	980	960	960	960	960	<b>Jan 1000</b>
Flow out	1000	1080	940	950	1000	1000	1010	1085	1000	1000	1000	1000	<b>1000</b>
Rainbow Spring	600	525	550	550	500	525	525	N/A	N/A	515	500	525	
<b>need w/let put in someone took it out</b>													
Silver Creek Blvd	8.79	8.79	8.79	8.79	8.79	8.79	8.79	8.79	8.79	8.79	8.79	8.79	

6. Call to Public ~~Line 18~~ Line 18.

8. Delinquent accounts, Who do we need to skip water from?

**\$1,430 NOT PAID**

9. Water issues? Where do we need to fix for next year?

A. Flake Boone/ Gus Lundberg shares? **need to get with Gus**

B. Lacey Penrod, Fix pipe Brad will Fix

C. Ivan Larson Air vent and Headgate? Headgate Brad will Fix Headgate

D. Milo Smith pipe? Done

E. Spencer Rickertson?

Kieth Flake Brad will Fix

10. Where is the spring water?

EAST Taylor

11. Shumway well progress, pipe to creek and well house? Terry Stratton

McCray WORKING ON IT. Talk to JEFF again - Kyle & Brad will go

12. Mormon Lake diversion, closed. Ortega structure closed. Look and see where they are at with it.  
Closed.

13. Joe Rencher.

He says East snowflake ~~can't~~ isn't giving enough water.

14. District Foreman report, Receipts to Noelle? How was the Dam inspection?

15. Larger Oilers on wells?

~~Done~~

16. How do we notify users when water is out of ditch?

17. Audit?, Find someone to do audit. Kyle will talk to his son in law.

18. John Otis letter about water shares on West Taylor ditch?

we will send him a letter stating we don't have shares available

19. District foreman pickup repairs?

20. What do we charge Flakes for the repair on the line they tore up?

Brad will get a parts list & price for parts.

21. Kyle Baldwin,

Talk to Lawyer on leave on new well of my property

22. Terry Stratton

Check on truck for SIC

23. Vance Muder

24. Next meeting November 1st, 2022 at 5:00pm

25. Adjourn 6:41 pm Terry motion, adjourn Vance second all Favor

Joe, need to fix problem at ditch at Leon Biglers Tank.

He says we need a way to measure our ditches and we only have 13 turns

valve is too small going into pipe from the start.

need to change valve to a bigger valve.

we will go look at the exist. looking to see if we want to change it.

**Silver Creek Irrigation Meeting Minutes**  
**January 8, 2023**

1. Called to order at 5:05 p.m. by Kyle, second by Vance.
2. Present: Vance Muder, Terry Stratton, Kyle Baldwin, Brad Hatch, Joe Rencher
3. No minutes to approve for December due to no meeting.

**CALL TO PUBLIC:**

John Otis sent a letter requesting water on West Taylor ditch. We will send him a response back informing him we do not have shares available.

Joe Rencher: East Snowflake is not getting enough water. Need to fix problem at ditch located at Leon Bigler's tank. He asked if we had a way to measure our ditches and stated that there are only 13 turns on that ditch. He stated that the valve is too small going into pipe from the start, so a larger valve needs to be installed. We will go look at existing valve to see if we want/can replace.

4. Delinquent Accounts: We have approximately \$1,430 in unpaid invoices at the end of 2022.
5. Water issues discussed:
  - Flake Boone/Gus Lundberg shares: Need to get with Gus.
  - Lacey Penrod: Brad will fix.
  - Ivan Larson air vent and headgate: Brad will fix headgate.
  - Milo Smith: Done
  - Keith Flake: Brad will fix.
6. Where is the Spring water: East Taylor
7. Shumway Well: McCray's working on well, district talked to Jeff again. Kyle and Brad will go look and see where they are it.
8. Mormon Lake diversion, closed. Ortega, closed.
9. District Foreman Report:
10. Kyle will talk to his son-in-law and try to find someone to do an audit. Kyle will also talk to Lawyer regarding easement for the new Shumway well.
11. Terry is looking for a new truck for SCID.
12. The previous amount discussed of charging Flake's \$500 in labor and parts for repairs on the line they tore up will not cover the cost to repair. Brad will get a parts list and price for the parts needed to complete repair.

Next meeting is scheduled February 7, 2023 at 5:00 p.m.

Terry made a motion to adjourn meeting at 6:41 p.m., Vance seconded, all in favor.